

Dear Colonel Carter:

I extend to you my heartiest congratulations on your fine editorial, "VICTORY BEST REPLY TO EISENHOWER CRITICS," appearing in the November 28 issue of the Fort Worth Star Telegram, copy of which you were kind enough to forward to me.

I have not yet had the pleasure of reading Eisenhower's book but knowing him so well I am fully convinced that most or all of the criticism appearing in the British press is totally unjustified.

The Nimitz family in Berkeley joins in wishing for you a Most Happy Holiday Season and a Healthy and Prosperous New Year.

With warmest personal regards, I am

Faithfully,

c. w. nimitz

Fleet Admiral, U. S. Navy

Colonel Amon G. Carter P. O. Box 1036
Fort Worth, Texas

